CURRENT INTRODUCTION NUMBER:

Int. No. 882
PRIME SPONSORS:

Council Members Rosenthal and Torres
TITLE:  

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring that all public meetings and hearings be held in facilities equipped with assistive listening systems, where possible in the form of induction loop assistive listening systems, and requiring an annual report relating to assistive listening systems

BILL SUMMARY:

This plain language summary is for informational purposes only and does not substitute for legal counsel. For more information, you should review the full text of the bill, which is available online at legistar.council.nyc.gov.

This bill will require, beginning in 2020, that any city agency meeting or hearing that is required to be open to the public be held in a space with a permanently installed induction hearing loop system. Agencies may apply to the Mayor’s Office for People with Disabilities for a waiver from the induction loop requirement; to receive a waiver, the agency must 1. prove impossibility or extreme hardship and 2. provide a comparable alternative assistive listening system. Finally, the bill will require an agency chosen by the Mayor to work with other agencies and the community to report each year on the availability of assistive listening technology at public meetings and hearings and in city facilities, on the availability of hearing-looped spaces citywide, on applications for and grants of waivers, and on new and developing assistive listening technologies. 
CODE SECTIONS AFFECTED:

· Adds a new Chapter 8 to Title 23 of the Administrative Code 
EFFECTIVE DATE:

Immediately
NOTE: When reading the full text of the bill online at legistar.council.nyc.gov, language that is enclosed by [brackets] is proposed to be removed, and language that is underlined is proposed to be added.
